

CHURCH SERVICES

TERRACE BAY

ST. MARTIN CHURCH - Father M. Murtagh
SUNDAY MASS - 8:30 and IO:30 a.m. SATURDAY MASS 7:00 P.M.
CONFESSIONS - 6:15-7:15 and after evening Mass on Saturday

COMMUNITY CHURCH - Rev. Brian Bigelow WORSHIP SERVICE & SUNDAY SCHOOL - II:15 a.m. CONFIRMATION CLASS - 6:30 p.m. Sunday COMMUNION - Ist Sunday of the menth SERVING ALL PROTESTANTS

TERRACE BAY GOSPEL ASSEMBLY - Pastor John Laari
SUNDAY SERVICES are held in the Public School Auditorium
SUNDAY SCHOOL - IO:00 a.m.; SUNDAY SERVICE - 7:00 p.m.
WEDNESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY - 7:30 p.m.
For further information phone 824-2331

SCHREIBER

HOLY ANCELS R.C. CHURCH - Father Harold Bartofski SUNDAY MASS - Saturday 7:15 p.m. Sunday 9:30 & 11:00 a.m. DAILY MASS - Monday, Wednesday & Friday - 5 p.m.

Tuesday and Thursday - 7:30 a.m.

CONFESSIONS - Sat. 4:15 - 5:15 p.m. and before all Masses except 11:00 a.m. Sunday.

Note: Please check the weekly bulletins for announcements and changes

ST. ANDREW'S UNITED CHURCH - Rev. Brian Bigelow COMMUNION - Ist Sunday of the month SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE - 9:45 a.m.

ST. JOHN'S ANCLICAN CHURCH SUNDAY SERVICE & SUNDAY SCHOOL. II:00 A.M.

GRACE BAPTIST CHURCH - Rev. R. Dye
MID WEEK SERVICE - 7:00 p.m. Wednesday
SUNDAY SCHOOL - I0:00 a.m.
WORSHIP SERVICE - II:00 a.m.
EVENING PRAYER - 7:00 p.m.

ROSSPORT

ST. BERCHMAN'S CHURCH SUNDAY MASS - I:00 p.m.

TERRACE BAY NEWS

PUBLISHERS FRANCIS & DEBORAH HELMINK

PUBLISHED EVERY WEDNESDAY at the News Printing Plant, Post Office Building, Terrace Bay OFFICE HOURS - 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. MON. - FRI.

MAILING ADDRESS - Box 579 PHONE 825-3747

DEADLINE - for all advertisements and news material is NOON MONDAY OF each week.

SUBSCRIPTION RATES:

\$6.00 per year (local) \$8.00 per year (out-of-town) Second class mail Registration Number 0867

PINEWOOD-BIRCHWOOD AUXILIARY PROGRESS IN AUDIO-VISUAL PROJECT

President May Dorland welcomed the members and special guests Mr. M. J. Viberts, Administrator of Birchwood Terrace, to the regular monthly meeting of Pinewood-Birchwood Auxiliary Thursday evening, November 9th. Minutes were read and Treasurer Ken MacLeod, after presenting the accounts, informed the membership the last estimate had been received enabling us now to submit our application to Wintario for assistance. He detailed the many features to be included in this audio-visual project. The President said how pleased she was to have this news as it had been our 1978 project and expressed the gratitude of the members to Mr. MacLeod.

Convenors reporting were: Estelle Wallwin - Sick and Visit -ing; Volunteer Services - Gertrude Cotton; Fall Tea - Peggy Thompson who thanked those working with her on this successful venture, and Games Night - Gertrude Cotton and May Dorland.

Mrs. Dorland read notes on a Chapel as a future project for Birchwood Terrace and queried Mr. Vibert on available space. The Home is nearing capacity and it would therefore wait for some future expansion or as an alternative, use a portable altar and suitable armchairs for residents, rather than pews, in the present board room. Mrs. Dorland further suggested a dinner for clergy of the immediate district who attend the Home. This was referred to the New Year.

Mina Mahoney, Director of Activities, invited representatives from the Auxiliary to the Christmas Party, December 15. She will provide a list of suggestions and Beth Macadam and Peggy Thompson again offered to shop for the Christmas gifts to residents.

Mrs. Ann Wilkes had offered her group of students from St. Martin's School to come to Birchwood Terrace and entertain with their ukuleles together with some event by the Auxiliary. It was decided to hold it on Robbie Burns Day, January 25th. A convenor will be requested to attend to the lunch for residents, students and guests.

The next meeting was scheduled for 2 p.m. on Friday, December 8th and the annual meeting on Thursday, January 11th at 7:30 p.m. Estelle Wallwin and Gertrude Cotton will form a nominating committee. Elsie Cooke offered to take over the Membership Convenorship.

Mrs. Vic Winters, a new resident at Birchwood Terrace received a round of applause as she turned in her first returns from the Hockey Pools.

Mina Mahoney was asked to handle requests for shopping assistance or with sending Christmas cards by residents.

Mr. Vibert spoke of the development of this Auxiliary since his first visit at it's inception. He stressed the need to relate to residents, particularly as they experienced the move from their own homes to the residence. He talked of the uniqueness of Birchwood Terrace as one of it's kind in Canada and many representatives come to observe. He also hoped to get a good Resident's Council established here.